
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 12th June 2012
Present:
Councillor Lamb (Chair)


Councillors Adams and Bunday
Also Present
James Chadwick (Legal Services)


Russ Howell (Health Services Manager)


Lorna Wilcox (Team Leader Health Protection)

Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator) 

*12.LC.01
APOLOGIES



None
*12.LC.02
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None

*12.LC.03
TO DETERMINE AN APPLICATION FOR A REVIEW OF A PREMISES LICENCE FOR THE OAK TREE PUBLIC HOUSE, HIGH STREET, DESBOROUGH

A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision on a review of a premises licence for the Oak Tree Public House, High Street, Desborough.

The representation had been received from Northamptonshire Police relating to a number of incidents of violence at the premises, some involving the Designated Premises Supervisor, poor management and evidence to indicate breaches of the Premises Licence in relation to hours of licensable activity. 


Details of the application were provided to the meeting.  

PC Kevin Murphy, Colin Hobbs, Tracey McGiven, the new DPS for the premises and Pat White from HK Taverns attended the meeting and gave evidence regarding the application.

It was noted that HK Taverns had renamed the property and invested £50,000 on improving the premises.  A new DPS had been employed and a new CCTV system had been installed to meet the requirements of the police.
The police requested the removal of some of the conditions consistent with the operating schedule on the current premises licence as they were now superseded by Mandatory Licence Conditions.
After discussions it was 

RESOLVED
that as a result of the request for a review by the police, the committee had heard representations from both parties, the new DPS and HK Taverns and the committee felt the best way forward was to add the two following conditions to the premises licence: -

1. A CCTV system to be installed and properly maintained to ensure that it is working at all times.  This system of cameras to cover all entrance/exit points and bar/floor area within the premises.  Images must be stored for a minimum of 14 days and be made available to police on request.  The DPS and in their absence a member of staff, must be trained and competent in the use of any system installed. 
2. An incident register will be maintained and completed in respect of all incidents relating to the four licensing objectives.  This register will be made available to police on request. 
With regards to the proposals to modify other conditions in the licence the committee did not feel it was appropriate to make amendments at this time and would expect an application to vary the conditions of the licence.

(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 5.12 pm and ended at 6.35 pm)
Signed…………………………………………………….
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